Tel: (867) 920-8046

Fax: (867) 873-0114

FAX TRANSMISSION SHEET



Territories Resources, Wildlife and Economic Development

Policy, Legislation and Communications
Government of the Northwest Territories
5102 - 50th Avenue, 6th Floor Scotia Centre
P.O. Box 1320
Yellowknife NT X1A 2L9
Canada

Date:

June 17, 2002

To:

Joe Acorn

Mackenzie Valley Environmental Impact Review Board

Fax: 766-7074

This fax contains __ page(s), including the cover sheet.

From:

Zoe Posynick

Environmental Assessment Technician Policy, Legislation and Communications

Tel: (867) 920-6392 Fax: (867) 873-0114

e-mail: zoe posynick@gov.nt.ca

Comments:

Please see attached. Sorry for the delay!!

URGENT - FOR FAX TO MVEIRB MEETING!!

The documents accompanying this transmission contain information intended for a specific individual and purpose. The information is private, and is legally protected by law. If you are not the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any disclosure, copying, distribution, or the taking of any action in reference to the contents of this telecopied information is strictly prohibited. If you have received this communication in error, please notify us immediately by telephone and return the original to us by mail.



MR. GORDON WRAY CHAIR, DEBEERS SNAP LAKE DIAMOND PROJECT MACKENZIE VALLEY ENVIRONMENTAL IMPACT REVIEW BOARD BOX 938, 200 SCOTIA CENTRE YELLOWKNIFE, NT X1A 2N7

VIA FAX: (867) 766-7074

Dear Mr. Wray:

Workplan for DeBeers Snap Lake Environmental Assessment

It has come to the attention of the Government of the Northwest Territories (GNWT) that the Mackenzie Valley Environmental Impact Review Board (the Board) is meeting to deliberate on amendments to the existing DeBeers Environmental Assessment Workplan (the Workplan). The GNWT understands that the need for amendments to the Workplan is urgent and largely due to missed milestones, lack of information and approaching deadlines. However, to ensure that the new timelines are reasonably achievable by all parties, the GNWT respectfully recommends that the Board consider consulting with all Responsible Ministers and Affected Parties (including the Proponent) prior to approving potential amendments to the Workplan.

As the environmental assessment process continues to evolve and new experiences are gained, the GNWT can foresee process-related benefits resulting from a forum designed to discuss changes to the DeBeers Workplan. Consultation should occur to resolve such pressing issues as: adequate and appropriate consultation with First Nations; Technical Session scheduling and the relevance to Technical Reports; deadlines versus sliding milestones; Workplan impact on technical review; and Information lacking, ie: non-conformity.

.../2





-2-

These issues are highly relevant to this environmental assessment and would benefit from a discussion involving all parties.

Sincerely,

Doris Eggers

Director

Policy, Legislation and

Communications

Steven Matthews G. Wildlife and Fisheries Resources, Wildlife and Economic Development